
State of Florida 

DATE: May 18, 2001 
TO: 
FROM: Patricia Brady , Division of Regulatory Oversight 

Division of Records and Reporting 

RE: Docket No. 001.820-SU - Application for transfer of wastewater utility facility 
in Lee County from Cross Creek of Fort Myers Community Association, Inc., 
a not-for-profit Florida corporation, to Utilities, Inc. of Eagle Ridge, holder of 
Certificate No. 369-S, and for amendment of Certificate No. 369-S to include 
additional territory. 

Please add to the docket file the attached facsimile transmission dated April 25 ? 

2001, from Carl J.  W e n ,  Utilities, Inc., to Patricia Brady, staff, in response to staff’s 
recent questions regarding UIER’s 2000 Annual Report and revenues. Thank you. 

Attachment 
cc: (With copy 
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Legal Services (Jaeger) 
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April 25,2001 

Ms. Patricia Brady 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

via fax (850) 413-6687 and U.S. Mail 

RE: Docket No. 001820-SU 
Application for Transfer of Sewer Utility Facilities from Cross Creek of Fort- 
Myers Community Association, Inc. to Utilities, Inc. of Eagle Ridge 

Dear Ms. Brady: 

This letter is in response to our telephone conversation this afternoon regarding the Cross 
Creek wastewater system. Below is a brief discussion of your three issues. 

Should Utilities, Inc. of Eagle Ridge (L6UIER") be required to file a 
revised 2000 PSC Annual Report after the Transfer order becomes 
f inal? 

No. The Interim Closing between Cross Creek of Fort Myers Community 
Association, Inc.( the  association^') and UIER occurred on November 28,2000. 
There were $8,914.25 of revenues accrued in the revenue accounts of UIER for 
the month of December. I assume that operating expenses were also properly 
reflxted in the no,mal ccurse of blczsiness in D e c e A x r .  

Therefore, the only information missing from the 2000 UIER PSC Annual Report 
is the plant data for the Cross Creek system, which will not be available until the 
Commission issues its order in the transfer docket. 

It seems highly inefficient to require the filing of a revised annual report to 
include information that will already be in the possession of the Commission and 
the Staff. 

Were revenues billed by UIER for the Cross Creek wastewater system 
in December 2000? 

No. A single bill is rendered to the Association, in arrears. December 2000 
charges were billed to the Association on January 4, 2001. 
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How were December 2000 wastewater charges pro-rated to the 
Association? 

A portion of the December 2000 wastewater charges were deducted to cover a 
deficit in the Association’s replacement fund. (see attached letter) 

Respectfully submitted, 

&4 9-d< 
Carl J.  Wenz 
Vice President, Regulatory Matters 

Encl. 

Cc; Mr. Friedman 
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